Barford St John & St Michael Annual Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 6 May 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.33pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Campbell, Hanmer, Turner, Best (arrived 7.48pm) Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer), County Cllr Fatemian (arrived 8.18pm) and seven members of the public.
The Parish Clerk welcomed those attending and opened the meeting as the first item on the Agenda was the election of the Chairman.  The Clerk asked for nominations.  Cllr Turner proposed that Cllr Hobbs, who had indicated his willingness to stand, be asked to be Chairman for the coming year.  This was seconded by Cllr Hanmer and, there being no other nominations, was passed unanimously.  Cllr Hobbs signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office and took over the Chair.
Apologies for absence: Cllrs Styles, Eden and District Cllr Williams
	15/050
	Election of Vice-Chairman:  Cllr Hobbs asked for nominations for Vice-Chairman.  Cllr Campbell proposed that Cllr Turner, who had indicated her willingness to stand, be asked to be Vice-Chairman for the coming year.  This was seconded by Cllr Hanmer and, there being no other nominations, was passed unanimously.  Cllr Turner signed her Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

	15/051
	Appointment of Responsible Financial Officer:  Cllr Hobbs proposed that the Parish Clerk be asked to stand again as Responsible Financial Officer for the coming year.  This was seconded by Cllr Turner and passed unanimously.

	15/052
	Declarations of Interest: there were none.  Cllr Best, arriving after 7.30pm, was asked by the Chairman to declare any interests.  She had no interests to declare.

	15/053
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting on 1 April 2015 were proposed by Cllr Turner, seconded by Hanmer, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	15/054

	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda:  Cllr Campbell reported that the District Cllr for Duns Tew has confirmed that Stagecoach is withdrawing the S4 bus that calls at the Bartons.  It will be replaced by a shuttle bus going to Deddington, provided by the County Council.  It is not known if this will call at the Barfords.


	15/055

	Parish Clerk's Report:  there were no matters to report.

	15/056
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month.  There were no matters outstanding.

	15/057

	Public Participation:  

	15/058
	County Councillor’s Report: as the General Election was due on 7 May, there was nothing to report.


	15/059

	District Councillor’s Report:  as the General Election was due on 7 May there was nothing to report.


	15/060
	Parish Matters:  a resident asked whether or not the questionnaires relating to the proposed wooden play equipment in West Close had been collated?  If so, when would the results be made known?  Cllr Hobbs explained that Cllr Styles was collating the information and the results made known in due course.



	15/060/1


	First Aid Courses:  the second first aid course was held on 9 April.  There is still a waiting list and Cllr Hobbs will arrange a third course with St John Ambulance.



Chairman’s initials………………..






Date………………………………
	15/060/2
	Play Equipment West Close:  Cllr Styles had reported that the date for submission of questionnaires and competition entries had lapsed and a good number of questionnaires had been returned.  At the Annual Parish Meeting a parishioner kindly shared documentation that indicated that Cherwell District Council has been incorrect in informing the Parish Council that planning permission would not be required for a scheme.  The pre-application advice enquiry with CDC will be reopened as a result to clarify the position, although it seems that if a proposal was to be formulated, then despite what Cherwell DC had previously advised, the express permission of the planning authority will be required in the form of planning permission.


	15/060/3
	Litter in Bloodybones Lane:  residents had complained about the amount of litter and dog faeces in Bloodybones Lane.  Councillors unanimously agreed to purchase a dog bin for the area.  The Parish Clerk will place an order.


	15/060/4
	Debris in the Stream in Mill Lane:  the Parish Clerk was asked to report this matter to the Environment Agency.


	15/060/5
	Road Safety/Speeding South Newington Road: a report of vehicles speeding in this area had been received from a resident.  This is a matter for the Police to deal with and is not something that the Parish Council can address.


	15/060/6
	Appointment of Representatives to Village Hall Management Committee:  Cllr Hobbs is willing to represent the Parish Council again.  Ideally, a second Parish Councillor is needed to represent the Parish Council.


	15/061
	Parish Council Risk Management Review & Annual Governance Statement 2015-2016:  The Parish Clerk had circulated the Risk Assessment for 2015-2016 & Annual Governance Statement before the meeting.  Cllr Hobbs proposed that the risk assessment be adopted for 2015/2016.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.


	15/062
	Attendance Record 2014-2015:  The Parish Clerk had circulated the Councillor Attendance List for 2014-2015 before the meeting.  


	15/063
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	15/063/1
	Two planning applications/TCAs were received during April.  There were no objections.

	15/063/2
	Cherwell DC had granted two planning applications/TCAs since the last meeting.

	15/064

	Reports from Meetings:  The Annual Parish Meeting took place on 15 April.  It was poorly attended.  This was followed by the AGM of the Village Hall Management Committee.

	15/065
	Finance:

	15/065/1

	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedule of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £1,585.13 (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Turner moved acceptance of the payments detailed.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.


	15/065/2
	To Approve End of Year Accounts 2014-2015: The Parish Clerk & RFO had presented Councillors with end of year accounts (2014-2015) before the meeting (Annex 3) and she now sought approval of those accounts before they are submitted to internal and external auditors.  Cllr Hobbs moved acceptance of the accounts.  This was seconded by Cllr Campbell, approved unanimously and the accounts were signed off by the Chairman.  


	15/065/3
	To Approve the Annual Accounting Statements to External Auditors (BDO): The Parish Clerk & RFO had presented Councillors with the end of year accounting statement to BDO before the meeting and sought its approval before it being submitted to the internal auditor and BDO .  Cllr Best moved acceptance of the return.  This was seconded by Cllr Hanmer, approved unanimously and the document signed by the Chairman and RFO.  
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	15/065/4
	Internal Audit: Cllr Hobbs proposed that the internal Auditor be given wine to the value of £50 in recompense for his services.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.



	15/065/5
	S137 Grant Applications:  Cllr Hobbs explained that any grant awarded this year did not set a precedent and that it was not an indication of any future grant which may be awarded.


	15/065/5/1
	An application for grant aid 2054-2016 had been received from the churchwarden of Barford St Michael’s Church.  Financial details had been provided and passed to Councillors before the meeting.  Cllr Turner proposed that a grant of £600 be awarded.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.


	15/065/5/2
	An application for grant aid 2015-2016 had been received from The Barford News.  Financial details had been provided and passed to Councillors before the meeting.  Cllr Hanmer proposed that a grant of £600 be awarded.  This was seconded by Cllr Turner and approved by the majority.



	AOB
	· Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.
· The Parish Council website can be accessed on www.thebarfordvillages.co.uk



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 3 June 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the open meeting closed at 8.30pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


